From:

Sent: 27-May-2020 13:06
To: LICENSING (Cheshire East)

Subject: Re: [OFFICIAL] Objection to Premises Licence Variation - Acknowledgement

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Completed

Many thanks for your email. All we need is someone to properly look into what is happening here. We learnt, only yesterday, that the applicants are holding events that are not weddings, at the venue. This, not for the first time, shows they are not sticking to the terms of their license, which stated 'weddings only'. They keep breaching the rules. From our perspective, the applicants have always mislead the Council on what they are doing and what they actually intend to end up with. They want to grow their wedding business and don't seem worried about the neighbours. A sense of 'community' here, has all but disappeared because of these applications. We don't even think the applicants (Mr T. & Mrs S. Charlesworth) are the registered landowners either. That would then go against what they are stating in their documentation to the Council. We believe the landowner to be Mr D Charlesworth, the father of Mr T. Charlesworth. The applicants don't live at the property and venue address. Why is it allowed that the applicants' names are not given in full to the Council? Possibly because of this? Is someone there able to check with the Land Registry on our behalf please? The parish council is against it and so is Councillor Davies and their have been numerous meetings about it all but no-one seems to be properly listening to all the concerns that are and have been raised. It is such a shame that the 4 properties to this venue all have had their amenity affected and will all be submitting their statements, shortly, just because someone wants to make more money. I'm a keen cyclist and the increased motorised traffic on Hollyhurst Road, directly involved with the venue, makes the road far more dangerous now and does nothing to attract more cyclists, which is now part of Government policy. By extending the license there would be a doubling-up of non-essential motorised traffic. That can't be right....

I do hope someone can really put a stop to all this, for all the neighbours. The only people who want this to go forward are those with a financial reward to gain from it, so that is their main driver. We want the road and immediate area to remain a place that attracts more cyclists, walkers, horse-riders, countryside visitors and ramblers.....and where the peace and tranquility can revert back to what it once was. Regards

On Wednesday, May 27, 2020, LICENSING (Cheshire East) < Licensing CE@cheshireeast.gov.uk > wrote:

Date:27.05.2020 Our ref: 056541

Dear Sir/Madam

LICENSING ACT 2003 - PREMISES LICENCE APPLICATION - VARIATION GRANGE FARM, HOLLYHURST, MARBURY, WHITCHURCH, SY13 4LY

Thank you for your representation in respect of the above application.

I write to advise you that this has been received as a relevant representation and as such your representation will be forwarded to the applicant.
This application will be determined by a hearing of the Licensing Committee. You will be contacted once this has been arranged with all the relevant details.
If in the meantime you need any information then please do not hesitate to contact us.
Yours sincerely
Licensing Team
Kind Regards.
Licensing Department
Cheshire East Council
Address : Licensing Department   Municipal Buildings  2 <sup>nd</sup> Floor, Earle Street   Crewe   Cheshire   CW1 2BJ

 $\hbox{E-mail:} \underline{ \hbox{licensing@cheshireeast.gov.uk}}$ 

Phone Number: 0300 123 5015

Cheshire East Council Website: <a href="http://www.cheshireeast.gov.uk/home.aspx">http://www.cheshireeast.gov.uk/home.aspx</a>

Licensing Website: http://www.cheshireeast.gov.uk/business/licensing/licensing.aspx



## Working for a brighter future together

\*

Confidentiality: This email and its contents and any attachments are intended only for the above named. As the email may contain confidential or legally privileged information, if you are not the above named person or responsible for delivery to the above named, or suspect that you are not an intended recipient please delete or destroy the email and any attachments immediately.

Security and Viruses: This note confirms that this email message has been swept for the presence of computer viruses. We cannot accept any responsibility for any damage or loss caused by software viruses.

Monitoring: The Council undertakes monitoring of both incoming and outgoing emails. You should therefore be aware that if you send an email to a person within the Council it may be subject to any monitoring deemed necessary by the organisation from time to time. The views of the author may not necessarily reflect those of the Council.

Access as a public body: The Council may be required to disclose this email (or any response to it) under the Freedom of Information Act, 2000, unless the information in it is covered by one of the exemptions in the Act.

To find out how we use your information see our privacy notice.

https://www.cheshireeast.gov.uk/council\_and\_democracy/council\_information/website\_information/privacy-notices/privacy-notice.aspx

\*

--Regards, TG-M

